


each other to ensuring that the final contract price is fair and reasonable. In certain circumstance it may also be appropriate to 
consider cost and cost realism in evaluation of fully loaded hourly rates. 

The traditional priceldiscount relationship of the MAS program is not effective in monitoring trends in price decreases for 
market rate services and needs to be replaced with an economic price adjustment (EPA) provision that captures the stability or 
volatility of each market. Appropriate EPA provisions in conjunction with disclosed changes in actual selling prices will ensure 
price protection for the government under service contracts result in the ability of the MAS contracting office to determine the 
appropriate price adjustments. MAS contractors should also be required to update their commercial selling disclosure each 
time a price adjustment is considered. It may also be necessary to establish the frequency of price adjustments contingent 
upon the stability of each market. 

As a veteran contracting officer, I fully imderstand the responsibility associated with the power vested in us to make fair and 
reasonable determinations that are in the best interest of the government. Innovation and creativity within the infrastructure of 
the federal acquisition regulations needs to be applied to the MAS for services. An approval process should be put in place to 
ensure consistency, compliance with GSA policy, and oversight of the MAS policy office. We need to allow the specifics of the 
individual marketplaces to supplement and tailor the general overarching MAS policy as supported by market research. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (708)786-5223 or at dore.fessler@va.qov . Thank you for the 
consideration of my comments. 

Sincerely, 

Dore Fessler 

Assistant Director FSS Services 
Department of Veterans Affairs 
National Acquisition Center 
PO Box 76, Building 37 
Hines, lL 60141 


